
     The Lord’s Day ~ Dec 11, 2011 
  9:15 am  The Lord’s Supper 

  Nursery: Paula Younker, Treena Clement 

      Kirk Brown 

10:30 am Tea & Fellowship 

11:00 am          Family Bible Hour 

Speaker:  Robbie MacGregor 

  Nursery:  Lori-Anne Lewis, Linda Shaw 

        1’s & 2’s: Joy Crozier, Carrie Robinson 

6:30 pm                Sunday School Concert 

  Nursery:  Treena Clement, Scott Brown 

                                  This Week:  Dec 12-18 

Monday 7:30 pm Men’s Business Meeting 

Tuesday 9:00 am Ladies Prayer Meeting  

  6:25 pm AWANA 

Wednesday 7:00 pm Prayer & Bible Study 

    Nursery: Shelley Canfield 

Friday  7:00 pm Youth Group 

Sunday  9:15 am The Lord’s Supper 
          Nursery: Irene Younker, Krista Johnson 

      Maria Mooney 

11:00 am  Family Bible Hour 

  Speaker:  Brian Taylor 

  Nursery:  Dianne DeVries, Joy Crozier 

  1’s&2’s:  Jennifer Baglole, Rhoda Heggie 

6:30 pm           Speaker:  David Boisvert 

                        Nursery:  Amy Craswell, Gerry MacLeod 

Cleaning Schedule   
Dec 11-17 :  Josh & Blayre Caplan, Dan & Laura Pattison 

Dec 16-24 :  Kent & Kim Brown, Joel & Amanda Dennis 

Dec 25-31 :  Henk & Judy Bondt, Norman & Elsa Machon 

Chairman’s Schedule 

Dec 11  AM: Fenno DeVries  PM: Norman Machon 

Dec 18  AM: Dave Boisvert  PM: Matt Craswell 

Jan 01  AM: Dan Frew   PM: John DeVries 
Door Watch 
Dec 11  AM: Dan Frew   PM: Fenno DeVries 
Dec 18  AM: Wayne Shaw  PM: Carson Younker 
Jan 01  AM: Ross Lewis   PM: Myles Younker 

For Chapel news and info check us out at www.charlottetownbiblechapel.org 

Messages are now available on our web site.  You can enjoy listening to them 

again, download and save them, or share with family and friends! 

 



Prayer   
Emergency Prayer Chain:  Kathy Larsen, Peggy MacDonald, Gloria MacDougall 

Those Who Are Sick:        Emily (Liz Whelan’s Granddaughter), Bill Waller 
Our Assembly:         The Elders       Sunday School        Youth Group     AWANA 

          Maritime & Commended Workers 

Bob & Marg MacGregor         Cliff & Norlene Campbell    Marj Robbins 

Gerald & Denise St. Laurent    Dave & Anne Spearing   Robbie & Jackie MacGregor            

Harold & Barb MacDougall    Noel  & Dwana Bondt       Mark & Kim DeJager   

       MISSIONS CORNER 

Marjorie Beckwith Luke & Lois DeJager               Garry & Claudette Weeks 

Pearl Winterburn Marie MacDougall                      Jesse Tremblay   

Rocky & Liz Niclasen      Mike & Rachel Maletich            John & Dorothy McKim     

        Keep in Your Thoughts and Prayers  

Maritime Assemblies  Camp Ministry  Margaret Small 

Shawn & Hayley Cuthill Family Bible Hour  Pearl McLellan  

Sam Bears      Bert Kelly    Betty MacDonald      Sadie Wagner    
 
Congratulations to Andrew & Rhoda Heggie on the arrival of their fourth child! 

Emily Rochelle arrived November 19 and is a sister to Tyler, Miley and Ali.   

Proud grandparents are Orral & Irene Younker. 

 

Congratulations to Ryan & Cindy MacLeod on the birth of their first son. 

Finley August Dean was born Dec 2 and weighed 7 lb 6 oz.  He is a 

brother to Clare. 

 
Leonard VandenBerg will be traveling to Port Colborne, Ontario over the holidays. If  any- 

one is interested in purchasing the latest Missionary Prayer handbook he would be willing to  

bring them back, this would save shipping & handling fees.  Purchase costs are posted on the 

bulletin board in the foyer.  If you are interested please see Leonard ASAP. 

 
Lauri Anne Good’s Sunday School class will be having a practice, here in the auditorium, 
immediately after the 11:00 Family Bible Hour this morning. 
 

Following the Sunday School Christmas Concert this evening there will be a time  

of refreshments. Please bring sweets and finger foods. If you have any questions,  

contact Sarah Younker. 

 

We wish to express our sympathies to John & Kim Donnelly and family on the passing of 
John’s sister, Anne Arsenault, who passed away November 28. 
 
Recently in the news, various groups have been lobbying the provincial government, demanding them  
to provide Islanders with an abortion clinic here on the Island. In response to this, Christians across the  
Island are being encouraged to write to the Premier and the Minister of Health to voice their opposition.   
A letter for each office has been drafted and copies are available for everyone.  We encourage you to  
add your own personal message to the letter, sign and mail a copy to both offices. 

 
The New 2012 Chapel Directories are available in the foyer, be sure to get your copy!! 

 
Please note that The Lord’s Supper will be the only meeting on Christmas Day. 

 


